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New Medicare Beneficiary Identifier (MBI)  

CMS released an MLN Matters article on May 25th, 2018 with guidance on the new MBI number for providers. Per the 

article, “You can start using the MBIs even if the other health care providers and hospitals who also treat your 

patients haven’t. When the transition period ends December 31, 2019, providers must use the MBI for most 

transactions.” 

 

Below is an excerpt with additional information that might be helpful when looking for the patient’s MBI and 

interacting with patients on the front end or if he/she has not received an updated card.  

 

 

Click on the link below to review the full MLN Matters Number SE18006:  

https://www.cms.gov/Outreach-and-Education/Medicare-Learning-Network-

MLN/MLNMattersArticles/downloads/SE18006.pdf  

 

CMS published a Mailing Strategy to help providers understand when to expect to see the new MBI assigned in their 

area. For already enrolled Medicare insured patients, the new cards will be received by month based on the 

geographic location and other factors. For newly eligible Medicare beneficiaries, delivery of the MBI cards began in 

April 2018 and is ongoing.   
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